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Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: September 2017 

Re: Athletic Director Report September, 2017 

Fall sports are into their first competitions and things are looking very positive.  I am excited for 
each of the Fall Sports teams and I am looking forward to see how we compete this season.   

 
Fall Sports-  

 
Volleyball-  
 
Volleyball has had a rough start to the season thus far because of the suspension of 8 of the 11 
girls from the varsity team.  The suspension started on Friday, Aug. 25th and lasted until Friday, 
Sept. 1st.  During that time they missed two competitions, the Jamboree and the home match vs. 
Marsing on Aug. 31st.  Our “varsity” lost to Marsing.  Having a full team back I expect them to 
compete at a very high level.  Our non-league schedule is very competitive this year.  There are 
total of 30 girls out for volleyball.  Freshman- 9, Sophomores- 9, Juniors- 7, Seniors- 5. 
 
Football-  
 
The varsity football team is currently 2-0 beating both New Plymouth and Melba.  This week they 
play an always tough team, Vale.  It is a home game.  The JV are 1-1.  Losing to New Plymouth 
in a close game and a blowout win over Melba.  There are a total of 52 kids out for football.  
Freshman- 13, Sophomores- 15, Juniors- 14, Seniors- 10. 
 
Cross Country-  
 
Cross Country has had only one competition thus far in New Plymouth.  It was a very hot race 
and the first race of the season.  Many kids improved on their times from that course last year.  
There are a total of 13 kids out for Cross Country.  Freshman-1, Sophomores- 5, Juniors- 2, 
Seniors-5. 
 
Other News- 
 
Homecoming week is soon approaching.  Homecoming is the week of September 18th-23rd.  The 
homecoming football game will be against Weiser on the 22nd.  
 


